
 
“Grow Interns - Grow Master Gardeners” 

Minutes of the May 20, 2014 Meeting 
of the 

HENDRICKS COUNTY MASTER GARDENERS 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by Rosie Lenihan, 2014 HCMG President.  

Officer Reports: 
Judy Kenninger, Secretary, asked that the minutes of the April meeting be approved as posted on the 
HCMG website. Bruce Crum moved for approval; after a second, they were approved on a voice vote. 

Jill Clouser announced that the Treasurer’s Report has been distributed and offered to answer any questions, 
but there were none.  

Committee Reports:  
Gardening For All Ages As committee chairs Ed and Suzy Freeman were on a well-deserved vacation, 
Rosie Lenihan presented their report. The 2014 GFAA had 1,362 attendees and yielded a $2765 profit for 
the club.  

Unfinished Business: 

Volunteer Opportunities: Vickie Coleman noted that volunteers are still needed for the Hendricks Co. 
Fair booth. Rosie Lenihan announced that through April of 2014, the HCMG have accumulated 2299 
volunteer hours.  

Rosie Lenihan reported that the Teaching/Learning Garden project has been approved by Projects 
Committee Chair Bruce Crum and by Jon Cain for the Extension Service. The committee, which will be 
headed by Megan Eller and Karen Chapman-Smith, has requested a budget of $300 for supplies. Debby 
Ashby moved to approve the project with a budget of $300. On a voice vote, the motion carried.  

The business meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m., and the HCMG Annual Plant Auction commenced. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Judy Kenninger 

2014 HCMG Secretary 


